
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To: 

 Federal Communications Commission 
 7435 Oakland Mills Road 
 Columbia, Maryland 21046 

 
Subject:  Confidentiality Request for Airespace Deployment Guide 
 
Gentlemen, 
 
On behalf of Airespace, I request that the Airespace Deployment Guide be withheld from public 
disclosure per Section 0.459 of the FCC Rules. 
 
This request is made under the provisions of Section 0.457(d) of the FCC rules and Sections 552(b)(4) of 
the Freedom of information Act. These Sections authorize withholding from public inspection, materials 
which would be privileged as a matter of law if retained by the person submitting them in addition to 
materials, which would not customarily be released to the public, by that person. 
 
Justification: 
The Airespace deployment guide represents the culmination of a significant effort by the Airespace 
System Engineering group to characterize deployment parameters for different building environments. It 
provides detailed data on necessary access point density as well as test results that outline necessary signal 
strengths for different 802.11 bands.  Airespace feels the intellectual property resulting from these 
numerous site surveys would be beneficial to its competitors, thus detrimental to its business. 
 
Additionally this manual includes instructions on upgrading an 802.11 B/G access point which should not 
be made available to the general public.  
 
This deployment guide is intended for the professional installation subcontractor who would be 
performing an installation for an Airespace customer. These contractors would have been approved by 
Airespace and subject NDA.  
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at:  david@waitt.us or (408) 832-7053 
 
 
     Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
     David Waitt 
     Consultant representing Airespace 

110 Nortech Parkway 
San Jose, CA, 95134 


